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November 2002 Resolutions 

 
At its November 2002 monthly meeting, Community Board #3 passed the following motions: 
 
 
TITLE:  Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation Community Facility Bonus 
 

To cosponsor the forum with Greenwich Village Society for Historic Preservation (GVSHP) and 
Community Board #2 (or, if not with CB2, with only GVHSP), regarding the community facility 
bonus. 

 
 
TITLE:  BID Expansion  
 

To express our disappointment that the BID is choosing to expand northward and not eastward. 
 
 
TITLE:  TLC License Renewal for Good Luck Car Service, 47 Ludlow Street, New York, NY  10002 
(B01730) 
 

To disapprove the application by Good Luck Car Service for renewal of the TLC license (B01730) 
for a For-Hire Base at 47 Ludlow Street because the applicant failed to appear (2nd time) at the 
Community Board #3’s Transportation Committee meeting to answer questions related to 
quality of life issues including but not limited to traffic and sidewalk congestion and hour 
honking noise. 

 
 
TITLE:  Support for Bus Shelters 
 

That in the interest of expediting the construction of these bus shelters, Community Board #3 
would like to assign a high priority to the proposed shelters which are only being held up for 
Community Board 3 consultation.  From the information available, there seem to be 5 bus 
shelters which have no other concerns listed in the "Status" column: (1) WMN03006 -- Allen 
Street and East Houston Street, (2) WMN03008 -- East 10th Street and Avenue A, (3) 
WMN03022 -- Delancey Street and Essex Street, (4) WMN03032 -- East Houston Street and 
Broadway (actually in CB2), and (5) WMN03001 -- East 6th Street and Avenue C.  

 
 
TITLE:  Co-Naming Rivington Street Between Ludlow and Orchard Streets 
 

To support co-naming Rivington Street between Ludlow and Orchard Streets at "Rabbi Yaakov 
Spiegel Way." This was the block of his synagogue for decades. Rabbi Spiegel was a long-time 
"fixture" and civic leader, who contributed much to all people of our community. 
Rabbi Yaakov Spiegel began his illustrious career as the executive vice president of the federated 
council of Beth Jacob Schools (Esther Schonfeld), on the Lower East Side.   



Almost single-handedly he established schools for thousands of girls, putting them at the 
forefront of the Bais Yaakov movement. At his shiva many women related stories of how he had 
helped ensure that young Jewish girls would receive a Jewish education regardless of their 
parents’ ability to pay tuition. 
Co-naming the street is not only an appropriate reminder of Rabbi Siegel’s legacy; it will remind 
all of us to perpetuate his spirit of generosity and involvement. 

 
 
TITLE:  Signage Changes in front of Betances Health Center at 280 Henry Street 
 

To support signage changes in front of the Betances Health Center at 280 Henry Street.  The 
current regulations, "No Standing 9-4" from the edge of the building up to a "No Parking 11AM – 
12:30PM Mon & Fri" sign to the right of the entrance.  These should be changed to provide 5 
vertical parking slots centered around the building entrance with curb cuts for an 
ambulette/EMS zone, 3 vertical parking slots reserved for MDs adjacent, and as many vertical 
parking slots as possible on either side zoned "No Parking" for street cleaning. The ambulette 
and MD slot hours should be limited to 8 a.m. - 8 p.m., M-F and should revert to public parking 
at other hours. 

 
TITLE:  Signage Changes in front of Sunshine Cinema at 141-143 E. Houston  
 

To support signage changes in front of the Sunshine Cinema at 141-143 East Houston Street to 
"No Parking, 8am – 1am, 7 days." 

 


